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Public Hearing for  

Sign Law Amendments and  

Zoning Law update 

at 6:30pm on June 30th, 2021 

 

The Public Hearing was called to order by Mayor Barclay at 6:30pm with the following present: 

 

Trustee Joseph Chimino  

Trustee Kevin Donovan 

Trustee Paul Robinson 

Trustee Emily VanEenwyk 

 

Also present: Village Administrator Cortney Gale, Planning Board Chairperson Rene’ Vurraro, Robert Fedele, 

Judith Fedele, Robin Day, Linda Prouty, Stephanie Burke, David Burke, Kate Milliman, Carol Walker, Vickie 

Almquist, Cathy Tyson, Steve Tyson, Gary Cecere, John Steinmetz and Molly Gaudioso. 

 

 

Sign Law Amendment 

Planning Board Chairperson Rene’ Vurraro gave an overview of the amendment which included changes to zoning 

map, allowing internally lit signs in certain districts, and making sidewalk signs temporary.  

 

There were no comments from those in attendance and no written comments were received. 

 

A motion was made by Trustee VanEenwyk and seconded by Trustee Robinson to close the public hearing. The 

motion was carried by a unanimous vote.  

 

The Public Hearing for Sign Law Amendments was closed at 6:45pm 

 

************************************************************************************ 

 

Zoning Law Update 

The Public Hearing for the proposed Zoning Law update was opened at 6:46pm. 

 

A summary was given of the proposed changes by John Steinmetz and Molly Gaudioso from Barton & Loguidice. 

 

There were no written comments submitted. 

 

Public Comment and Discussion 

 
Robin Day asked questions about adding an apartment to an existing garage.  

 

Cathy Tyson was concerned about the language in the proposed law about parking and paved driveways. She noted 

that many people have stone driveways. She also asked for clarification for parking of recreational vehicles behind 

homes. Mrs. Tyson asked if low density residential and traditional residential is differentiated by lot size.  

 

Trustee VanEenwyk discussed her opinions on Zoning Laws and reviewed a few changes that she discussed with 

Planning Board Chairperson Rene’ Vurraro.  

 

 

A motion was made by Trustee Donovan and seconded by Trustee Chimino to close the public hearing. The motion 

was carried by a unanimous vote.  
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The public hearing was closed at 7:48pm 

 

******************************************************************************************* 

 

SEQR Declaration 

John Steinmetz read the State Environmental Quality Review Act (SEQR) document to the board. The Board 

decided to declare that the project has no negative impact to the environment.  

 

******************************************************************************************* 

 

County Review of Proposed Zoning Law 

A motion was made by Trustee Chimino and seconded by Trustee Robinson to send the proposed Zoning Law to 

the County for their review. The motion was carried by a unanimous vote. 

 

******************************************************************************************* 

 

Adjournment 

A motion was made by Trustee VanEenwyk and seconded by Trustee Robinson to adjourn the meeting.  The 

motion was carried by a unanimous vote. 

  

The meeting was adjourned at 8:15pm 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Cortney W. Gale 

Village Administrator 


